January News
Dear families,
 
Happy New Year to all!  I hope 2014 brings health and happiness to your families.  The students got right back into the routine and look forward to some exciting upcoming units and events.
 
         In math, we have begun a unit on place value. The students will understand that the three digits of a three-digit number represent amounts of hundreds, tens and ones. We will also be practicing reading and writing numbers to 1000 using base-ten numerals, number names, and expanded form. The children will use physical objects, and then drawings, to demonstrate the concept of grouping ones into tens, or tens into a new hundred. Finally, students will fluently add and subtract within 100 using strategies based on place value, properties of operations, and/or the relationships between addition and subtraction. Please continue to work on math facts at home. The expectation for second term is to recall addition and subtraction facts through 15. The knowledge of math facts during this unit is very important for the children to be able to move towards adding and subtracting with larger numbers.
 
We are also currently working on reading Theme 3: Around Town: Neighborhood and Community.  Remember when reading with your child to stop and ask open-ended questions about the selection.  We would also like to encourage more independence on the reading log. 
 
         During the month of January we will continue to review map skills through our Flat Stanley project.  The students are beginning to locate the 7 continents and the 5 oceans on a world map.  Another major concept within this unit is the understanding of the relationships from town, state, country, continent and world. 
 
         We have begun our next science concept, Simple Machines.  Simple Machines do not have engines or motors.  They help us do work using force.  We will be studying 6 simple machines: pulleys, inclined planes, levers, wheels and axles, screws, and wedges. The Museum of Science Traveling Field Trip will join us on 1/17/14 with a program called Forces and Motion.
 
Our Holidays Around the World rotation day was a great success.  A big THANK YOU to Mrs. Courtney who did a fabulous job coordinating and organizing materials as well as the many volunteers.  I also wanted to thank the volunteers who helped out in the classroom and at the Snow Bowl.  The students did a great job with their home projects.  I enjoyed learning about your families’ customs and traditions.  Very creative!
 
We will continue to have recess outdoors through the winter as long as the temperature remains above 20 degrees. Please be sure to bundle up your second grader. 
Thank you for all your support!
Mrs. Kearns
 
 
 
